
Our Christmas potluck on Decem-
ber 7 seemed to have been a tremen-
dous success.  We had 52 folks in 
attendance.  The food and camara-
derie was great.  At the potluck, we 
received applications from two new 
members – Bill and Hedy Carter, 

sponsored by Bill and Jacie Peters.  Bill Carter is a 
retired sergeant from the South San Francisco Police 
Department.  
  As noted elsewhere in this bulletin, we lost our char-
ter president on December 8, 2014.  Bill Depew was a 
retired lieutenant from the South Lake Tahoe Police 
Department, having formerly worked for the Rich-
mond Police Department in the Bay Area.  Bill was an 
active shooter and reloader, used to live right down the 

street from us, and was currently living in Christmas 
Valley, Oregon.  His IFA dues were always current, 
and he was a perennial advertiser in our bulletin.  
He was 79 years old.
  Our membership strength is now 100 members.  As 
we move into the second half of this association year, 
it would be nice to bolster our strength up further 
into the one hundreds.  Membership applications 
can be found on our website at http://www.cvfoot-
print.org.  I also carry around applications in my 
briefcase should anyone have an immediate need for 
any!!  
  Well, that’s about it for this month.  I’ll see you at 
the January dinner.

  Ray

Carson Valley
   Footprinter

The President’s Message

Happy Holidays, Footprinters,
  Thank you to the Hoyt’s for a great 
holiday get together.  As usual, the 
food was terrific and the bar did a 
“brisk business”.   I enjoyed talking 
with everyone and just relaxing with 
the holiday atmosphere.  I hope all 

goes well with you all for the remainder of the year and 
everyone has memorable get-togethers with friends and 
family.  
  Next year will be here before we know it...time surely 
does fly.   We will meet next on 1/15/15 at the Carson 
Valley Inn.  Our guest will be Krista Jenkins, lead sing-
er of the All Hat No Cattle country music group. This 
will be quite a change of pace from our customary

speaker platform.  I’m 
told she will speak on 
her career, country sing-
ing, and also perform 
several songs.  Should be 
a fun evening!
  Wishing you all a hap-
py and safe New Years.                           
See you next year!

Mike
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From the Secretary—Treasurer

 Please call
Yes
or
No

by 01/08 for
the 01/15
meeting

Ray Hoyt  267-4355
 E-mail rhoyt@charter.net
Or RSVP via IFA website
at:  http://cvfootprint.org



Hello Footprinters, 
  Well, if you were unable to attend 
the Christmas gathering on Decem-
ber 7th at the Hoyt’s home, you 
missed a “Whopper” and I don’t 
mean a Burger King hamburger. Ray 
served up the refreshments and 

Larna managed the food and desserts brought by 
the attendees.  There was enough food left over 
to take care of the Douglas County homeless 
population. It was a very nice holiday get together 
everyone looks forward to each year.  Thank you 
Larna and Ray for your graciousness in hosting 
this event.  
  Our next meeting will be held at the Carson 
Valley Inn in Minden on January 15, 2015.  Please 
RSVP by January 8th.  Social hour is at 5:30 PM.  
The meeting will come to order and dinner will 
begin at 6:30 PM.  Cost will be $21.00.
  See you there.

	  Joan 

January
 Birthdays

From the 1st Vice President      From the 2nd Vice President

I’m sure the Christmas party at 
the Hoyt’s was a super success as it 
always is.  I hope you all had a fan-
tastic Thanksgiving and Christmas, 
and may the New Year bring good 
things to all of us. 
  We will be having not only a guest 
speaker for our January meeting; we will also be 
served with live music.  Krista Jenkins (lead singer) 
and the All Hat No Cattle country music group 
will entertain us.  So wash your best jeans, shine 
your boots, polish your buckles and dust off that 
cowboy hat.  We’re gonna ring in the New Year 
country style.  
  See you all on January 15th at the Carson Valley 
Inn in Minden.  Don’t forget the Pot “O” Gold 
and be sure to invite your friends, relatives, neigh-
bors and even strangers to come for a fun evening.  
Please RSVP as soon as you can, so we can be sure 
to have enough seating and food for everyone.  

     	 Janet

Vice President’s Staff

Ron Pierini                  01/01
Lois Howell	           01/05
Richard Hill                 01/13
Walter Nowosad           01/13
Ann Hersey                   01/15
Cathy Holveck               01/18
Kathie Kasper               01/22
Jacie Peters                   01/28

   At The Hoyt’s Home



IN MEMORIAM
William Keith Depew

Lieutenant, South Lake Tahoe PD (Ret.)
IFA, Chapter #72 Charter Member #63307

03/28/1935 - 12/08/2014



IFA, Carson Valley Chapter 
#72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter Member
              deceased
1992-93 Doug Tucker
              deceased
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker
             deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,
             deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,
             deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
             deceased
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,
              deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10 Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis
2012-13 Charlene Spinner
2013-14 David Aymami

                 INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
                        CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

                 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
                  
                  President                           Mike Rhoades                   783-9094
                  1st Vice President              Joan McDonnell               882-8064
                  2nd Vice President            Janet Asmann                   782-0776              
                  Secretary-–Treasurer          Ray Hoyt                          267-4355
                  Sergeant–at-–Arms             Janice Rhoades                783-9094
                  Immediate Past President  David Aymami                 770-1434
                  Grand Director                  Larry Gray                        783-9759
                  3 Year Director                   Phil Kasper                      267-5365  
	       3 Year Director                   Claudia Lowe                   267-5630
                  2 Year Director                   Betty Miller                     782-7935
                  1 Year Director                   Ron Pierini                      783-0602
                  1 Year Director                   Bayan Lewis                     782-8068
                  

                    BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor               Larry Gray                       783-9759
Chapter Webmaster           Don McRoberts               267-0025

Visit our Chapter on the web at:  http://www.cvfootprint.org
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